
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
DRAFT INTEGRATED DEVELOPMENT PLAN (IDP) AND BUDGET 2021/2022 
FINANCIAL YEAR 
 
Notice is hereby given, in terms of Municipal Systems Act (32 of 2000) and Municipal 
Finance Management Act (56 of 2003, section 22. The Greater Tzaneen Municipality 
council has adopted the 2021/2022 Draft IDP and Budget on the 25th March 2021.  
The Draft IDP and Budget are available for public scrutiny by all members of the 
community and all stakeholders at the following areas from 06th April 2021: 
Website: www.greatertzaneen.gov.za 
Municipal Libraries (Tzaneen, Letsitele, Haenertsburg, Shiluvane and Mulati) 
All the Thusong Centers (Lesedi, Bulamahlo, Runnemede and Relela) 
All Ward Councilors  
 
Any written queries should be directed to the office of the Municipal Manager:  
Greater Tzaneen Municipality  
P.O Box 24 
Tzaneen 
0850 
Or via email:  
(Manager Budget & Financial Reporting) arnorld.mathebula@tzaneen.gov.za  
(IDP Officer) headman.mkhari@tzaneen.gov.za 
Mr. BS Matlala 
Municipal Manager 
 

http://www.greatertzaneen.gov.za/?fbclid=IwAR2ZNbXiEA7EvggwVGEQE64supchatxgTSoS7kTt0AnysH4HpD3xGL_AkQc

